### GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

### APRIL NEWSLETTER 85

## COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

TRIP - There are still seats available on the Trip to Hornsea Pottery and Windermere on Thursday, 6th June. The cost of a seat is £4 for adults and £3 for children 10 years and under. The coach will leave the Village at 9 am and return from Windermere at 6 pm. If you are interested or would like further details please contact either Dilys Davies (MOLD 57225) Or Lilian Roberts, 2, Maes-y-Wern.

The next Bingo Session has been arranged for Tuesday, 30th April at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre. Why not come along and try your luck:

At the recent A.G.M. of the Association the following Officers were elected :-

President Ken Biggin Vice-President - Dilys Davies Chairman - Olive Sweetman Vice-Chairman - Blair McDowell Secretary - Graham Davies Treasurer John Seddon Minutes Secretary - Margaret Lee Press Secretary - Barbara Davies

New members are always welcome to come along to our meetings on the first Tuesday in every month at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre. You'll always find a warm welcome there for you.

# GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY COUNCIL

The first meeting of the new Gwernymynydd Community Council took place on Wednesday, 3rd April, 1985 at the Village Centre. Although the new Council has eleven places only six people have so far been elected. There will be a further election for the five remaining places. Anyone thinking of standing are encouraged to submit their names for nomination.

The Council has agreed to meet on the first Thursday of every month at the Junior School at 7-30 pm. The next meeting is on 2nd May and is open to anyone to attend.

#### GWERNYMYNYDD W I.

The President and members of the Committee would like to thank everyone who came along to the Tea and Scones afternoon in the Village Centre on March 14th. The splendid sum of £56 was raised for the Clwyd Hospitals Appeal for a Body Scanner. The winners of the raffles were Mrs. Smith (Mold), Mrs. Harriet Edwards and Mrs. Rosedale. The next monthly meeting will be held on April 15th at 7-15 pm in the Junior School. New members are welcome.

REMINDER - News for the Newsletter must be submitted in writing by the second Wednesday of every month.